




CITY OF ALBERT LEA 

BOARD OF APPEALS 

MEETING MINUTES 

January 23, 2020 - 10:00 am 

City Center – Council Chambers 

Board Members Present 

Rachelle Bizjak 

Colby Cunningham 

Steve Guenthner 

Craig Hoium, Chair 

 

Board Members Absent 

Larry Baker, Ex-Officio 

Rich Sydnes 

 

Staff in Attendance 

Megan Boeck, City Planner 

Cierra Maras, Fire & Inspection Administrative Assistant 

 

 

Interested Parties 

Allan Halvorsen 

 

Board of Appeals Chair, Craig Hoium, called the meeting to order at 10:18 a.m.  

Approval of the Agenda 

Guenthner made a motion to approve the agenda and Cunningham seconded the motion. 

The agenda was approved unanimously on a voice vote. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Guenthner made a motion to approve the minutes from December 13, 2019. Cunningham 

seconded the motion. The minutes were approved unanimously on a voice vote. 

 

Staff report prepared by Megan Boeck, City Planner, is to become part of these minutes by 

reference.  

Appeal: VA2019-003 

The variance request at 1916 Lakewood Avenue is to allow for a 48.72 foot wide lot in lieu 

of the 50 foot minimum lot width as required in the R-2 One to Four Family Residence.  

 



Public Hearing opened at 10:27 a.m. 

Allan Halvorsen, attorney representing the property owners, explained the background of the 

home. He noted that there won’t be any physical change to the property except for the water 

and sewer requirements.  

Public Hearing closed at 10:30 a.m. 

Hoium asked if the city building official has looked at the structure and verified that there was 

a fire wall. Boeck explained that in city permit files, it does depict that fire wall exists. 

Guenthner made a motion, seconded by Bizjak, to recommend to City Council the approval 

of a variance from the R-2 minimum lot width requirement of 50 feet and allow for a 48.72 

lot width for Parcel A (1916 Lakewood Avenue) with the following conditions: 

1. The variance be recorded in conjunction with the lot division which is approved by the 

City Council. 

2. Each individual lot be required to connect to the water and sewer main to meet both 

City Engineering policies and MN State Building Code requirements. 

The motion passed on a 4-0 voiced vote. 

 

New Business 

None 

 

Old Business 

None 

 

Commissioner Communications 

Hoium mentioned that the Board of Appeals is in need of two more members. 

 

Staff Communications 

Boeck said there will be another meeting coming up in February and the board decided to 

schedule the next meeting for February 19, 2020 and 10:00 a.m. in the City Council 

Chambers.  

 

Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m. The motion to adjourn was made by Cunningham 

and seconded by Guenthner. The motion to adjourn was approved unanimously on a voice 

vote. 

 



Respectfully submitted, 

 

__________________________________________ 

Cierra Maras 

Board of Appeals Secretary 

 

__________________________________________ 

Craig Hoium 

Chair, Board of Appeals 

 





















 

Condition #8- Adequate screening 
provided and maintained. 

Condition #9- Adequate screening 
provided and maintained. 
Condition #10- Permanent Open Space. 





Ches
Image



Ches
Image

Ches
Text Box
NWC



Ches
Image

Ches
Text Box
SWC



Ches
Image

Ches
Text Box
SEC



Ches
Image

Ches
Text Box
NEC
















	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page

